
 

 

 
FILE NO: 5819.00       
Licence No.:  3188 
 
July 27, 2020 
 
Gordon Harris,  
VP of Operation 
RW Packaging Ltd 
200 Omand’s Creek Blvd  
Winnipeg MB  R2R 1V7 
 
Dear Gordon Harris: 
 
RE: RW Packaging Ltd. – Notice of Alteration to Licence 3188 
 
Thank you for the letter dated July 8, 2020 which requests an extension to the notice of 
alteration approved on May 8, 2020. The request for three months extension to continue 
manufacturing hand sanitizers required for the COVID-19 has been accepted as a notice of 
alteration. You have indicated that in the meantime RW Packaging is evaluating potential 
process and facility modifications to manufacture hand sanitizers on a permanent basis and you 
will submit a detailed notice of alteration for approval.  
 
I have reviewed your alteration request and conclude that the environmental effects of the 
proposed alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 14(2) of 
The Environment Act your alteration is approved as described in the July 8, 2020 Notice of 
Alteration. This temporary approval expires October 30, 2020 unless extended by the Director.  
 
If you have any questions related to the above, please feel free to contact Nada Suresh, 
Regional Supervisor, at 204-945-8214, or Nada.Suresh@gov.mb.ca. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Shannon Kohler 
Director  
Environment Act 
 
cc:  Eshetu Beshada / Siobhan Burland Ross, Environmental Approvals Branch 

Nada Suresh / Peter Crocker / Kristal Harman, Environmental Compliance and 
Enforcement Branch 
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